Template: Patient Grievance Letter 

(Insert the applicable information in brackets—leave the [PATIENT] [ADDRESS] [DATE] fields blank—and create a sample letter for your patients to mail or email to their Carefirst, employer, and/or OIC.)

[PATIENT NAME]
[ADDRESS]
[DATE]
[NAME OF CAREFIRST CONTACT]
[CAREFIRST ADDRESS]
Re: Physical Therapy Utilization management 
Dear [NAME]:
I am writing this letter in response to Carefirst’s recent change in utilization management for physical therapist (PT) services in Maryland. I understand that, effective [DATE], Carefirst will require prior authorization through [VENDOR] following an initial evaluation for all PT services. 
As a patient and a Carefirst member, I want you to know how much I value the quality of the treatment I have received. To the patients, physical therapists are one of the most valuable pieces in the puzzle for the recovery process. Physical therapists are highly-trained medical professionals with advanced practice certifications and advanced degrees. They have committed their lives to helping others, and, very frequently, the treatment they provide prevents the need for expensive surgeries, saving Carefirst considerable expense. 
With this additional administrative hurdle to access the care I need, physical therapists will be forced to delay the initiation of treatment until authorization is received. Physical therapists should be allowed to determine the frequency and duration of care without the approval or oversight of a non-PT. This change is unjustified and unwarranted. I have not received any data justifying such a change. I want access to the benefits identified in my policy. Carefirst has chosen to create a barrier to a medically necessary essential benefit. No other major insurance company in Maryland requires prior authorization for each treatment visit. 
Consumers have a choice. Some of us have individual CAREFIRST policies; some are under an employer group plan. I plan to share my frustration with my employer, so that they will consider all options before renewing with Carefirst, unless this issue is addressed. I would also think that Carefirst would be concerned about physical therapists dropping out of the network as a result of the administrative burden they are facing. 
I am asking you to reconsider this recent change in Carefirst clinical policies. Physical therapists are working to support the Carefirst mission by:

Promoting the integration of a health care system that meets the health care needs of all the residents of the jurisdictions in which the nonprofit health system service plan operates.

However, they will have a difficult time surviving with the additional administrative requirements. I am certain Carefirst wants to maintain its member pool and preferred provider network. Be proud to have these therapists in your preferred network, and remove the barrier to medically necessary physical therapy benefits! Our lives depend on it. 
Thank you for your consideration.
Sincerely,
[PATIENT]
cc: APTA of Maryland. aptamd@aptamd.org
Director of Network Management, Provider Network Manager, Ancillary Provider Engagement & Contracting, Office of the Insurance Commissioner, Local Assembly Member
